 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

February 13, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 1/9/18 regular meeting minutes and the 1/9/18 Organizational meeting as received and amended was made by Kevin and seconded by David.  Roll call: All yes.  
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in February 2018.
American Electric Power                                                     382.76
Jan Street Lighting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
Feb Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
Feb Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
Feb Clerk 
Speedway 




        30.42
Fuel Village Truck
OHIO BWC




        22.33
Final 2018 Premium

Mary Ellen Gooding



      153.33
Year End Assist

FIA Card Services



      246.42
Copies/Ink/Maint Suppies

Jeffery Mamarella Tusc Co Treasurer

        72.00
MWCD Tax Assessment

Kimble





          3.43 
Trash Service

Gerald Kimble 




      524.30
Salt

The Times Reporter



        31.00
Legal Ad

Tusc Co Homeland Security


        42.25
2018 Contract Fee

J & J Repair




        61.26
Steiner Parts

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for February was made by David and seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes except Judy Meiser who abstained. 
Public Speaks: 
Shawn Lynch of the Bolivar Fire Department presented council the 2017 annual report and statistics.   He said with the budget cuts, the department has dropped to three full time EMS, down from four.  Shawn said despite the cuts, response times are good.  Scott asked if they intend to try for the levee funds in 2018.  Shawn said the Lawrence Township trustees are aware of the budget and the decision to place a levee on the ballots rests with them.
Fiscal:

Patty said the Permanent Appropriations are in the packet for this council meeting.  She said they are the exact
amount approved for the temporary appropriations.  

Street Committee: 
Hans mentioned that 2nd Street between Main and Park is in need of attention.  David said after the spring thaw he

will begin filling pot holes and repairing roads as necessary.  David said all the streets are in need of repair, but East  

Second is the worst and will need chip and seal to save.

Judy said she received two calls from Phil Heagerty in Cherry Hill concerning the water runoff going across his 
driveway.  Scott and David said they did some work to help with the problem, but another homeowner diverted the 
water the wrong way.  Scott said he and David will get something done to divert the water properly.
Safety Committee:
Kevin said that the way the Village streets are plowed does not allow two cars to pass.  David said he stays clear of peoples yards when plowing.  He further said the streets in the Village are not wide enough for two cars on a clear day.  Scott agreed with the streets only 15 feet wide, it is difficult for two cars to pass.  Scott said they always need to pass with caution.  

Kevin asked for the priority for plowing.  David said the Fire Station is first, followed by the intersections and streets.  Kevin said the Village parking lot needs to be a priority as he opens his restaurant at 11 AM and at times the parking lot has not been cleared.  David disagreed and said although the parking lot is the last priority, it is clear by 11 if the snow has stopped.  
Kevin asked when the sidewalks are to be cleared stating again they are not cleared by opening.  Scott said Rick Geis clears the sidewalks and told Kevin to contact him. Scott also stated that Kevin will need to clear his sidewalks if they are not cleaned before opening.  

Scott said he would contact Mark Welty and Mark Gaynor to see when they expect the announcement of the award for the street monitors.   Scott thought that by March we would know if they were funded. 

Scott said he did observe the Bolivar Police writing citations in the Village.  If the street monitors are approved, they will provide information as to when most of the speeding is occurring and then the Police patrol can be adjusted accordingly.
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Planning Commission will have additional revisions to the Zoning Ordinance.  Scott said a draft to council will be provided at the next meeting.  

Scott said the Planning Commission are working on a Conditional Use Permit for the Beiter House. He said there will be a special Planning Commission meeting held on February 28th for this permit.  A Public Hearing will also be scheduled.  

HPC will hold a Public Hearing March 15th for approving the second group of Historic Landmark Homes. Scott said the second group has a total of 16 building to be designated.  Scott said, a third group three will include most of the remaining historic structures and sites.   
Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Scott sent exemption suggestions and copies of the paperwork received from the Strasburg Police for Ordinance 2017-12 to Doug for review.  Judy asked if the 4 wheelers with snow blades will have to comply with the inspection.  Doug said they do not fall into the category of Under Speed Utility Vehicles. Judy stated all the work, cost, and effort going into this ordinance asking if it is worth all this if the Village is going to exempt a lot of the vehicles anyway.  
Scott introduced the Mowing Bid package and explained the process of receiving bids.  He said the packet asks for a monthly bid price for the 7 areas to mow.  The contract will be in effect from April 15th though October 15th.  The Village is asking that the sealed bids be received by March 12th.  Patty will bring the sealed bids to the March 13th meeting where they will be opened and reviewed.  An advertisement will run for two consecutive weeks in the Bargain Hunter newspaper.  A motion was made by Kevin and seconded by Gayle to request sealed bids for the Villages’ mowing contract.  

Scott talked with council about the Ohio Ethics Commission Advisory Opinion that was in council’s packet.  All are aware of the potential conflict of interest with Councilwoman Meiser concerning the ZVFD and the Village mowing contract.   Judy provided a letter to Patty at the beginning of this council meeting stating that when anything comes before council with regards to the negotiations or voting on contracts for the ZVFD Inc., or Meiser’s Mowing Service, LLC, she will be recusing self from participation in negotiations and vote.  

Scott sent a progress annexation email to council prior to the meeting.  He said there is still much work to be done with the 5 options being considered.  Patty suggested the county auditor certify the dollar number prior to being presented to the public.  

Scott requested council permission to submit a letter to the Army Corps of Engineers requesting a feasibility study be done looking at the recreational potential for the Village.  Scott specifically will ask for the possibility of diverting water to the Zoar Lake and Garden from Goose Run, and creating a low inclined hiking trail over the levee connecting to the Canal Towpath.  

Scott sent council the training information offered by the Ohio Municipal League and highly suggested new council member attend if possible. 
ZCA is planning to replace the Bicentennial banners with Festival news banners.

Ordinance 2017-12: Under speed Utility Vehicles.  Motion to remove ordinance from consideration made by Kevin and seconded by David.  Roll Call:  All yes.   Ordinance removed. 
Ordinance 2017-18: Contract with Doug Frautschy as Village Solicitor.  Two-year contract: March 1, 2018 through February 28, 2020.  3rd and Final reading.  Motion Kevin/Judy.  Roll Call: All yes. Ordinance passed. 
Ordinance 2018-01: Permanent Appropriations 2018, 2nd Reading

Ordinance 2018-02: Zoning Ordinance Revision, 2nd Reading

Ordinance 2018-03: Bolivar Baseball use of Village Field, 2nd Reading

Ordinance 2018-04: Historic Preservation Ordinance, 2nd Reading
Meeting adjourned by Kevin and David. 
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
